Manitoba

Floodway Authority Room 200, 155 Carlton Street
Winnipeg, MB  R3C 3HS8

Phone: (204) 945-4900
Fax: (204) 948-2462

December 15, 2006

Ms. Tracey Braun

Director

Environmental Assessment and Licensing Branch
Manitoba Conservation

123 Main Street

Winnipeg, MB R3C 1AS5

Dear Ms. Braun

Please find enclosed, for your review and approval, three paper copies and one electronic
copy of a Notice of Alteration for the Red River Floodway Expansion Project pursuant to
Section 14(1) on The Environment Act. The Notice of Alteration includes a supporting
environment impact statement of the predicted effects of the Altered Project.

We trust that you will find the Notice of Alteration and supporting information complete
and adequate for a decision regarding the Altered Project. However, should you have any

questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours truly,

Chtef Executive Officer

Encl. (4)

cC Mr. Bram Strain, Infrastructure Canada
Mr. Keith Grady, Infrastructure Canada



